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8 MAYORAL MINUTE

MAYORAL MINUTE - SUPPLEMENTARY
File Number: M3

Author: Marina Colwell-Executive Support Officer
Authoriser: Tim Horan, Mayor
Annexures: 1. Correspondence - Rotary Club

MAYORAL MINUTE

The Coonamble Rotary Club forwarded a letter (annexure 1) with suggestions for the
proposed 2024 Christmas Street Carnival.

RECOMMENDATION

1. That Council’s Events Officer undertakes an evaluation of the
2022 Coonamble Street Carnival with a view to ensuring that
feedback is obtained from all stakeholders, including businesses
and stall operators.

2. That following the evaluation process a report be prepared for
consideration at a future meeting of Council.

Item 8.2 Page 3



Ordinary Council Meeting Agenda 14 December 2022

NS
l"‘r“'
Rotary Club of Coonamble inc senve 0 CuaNGe Lves
PO Box 105
Coonamble NSW 2829

President: Jackie Harris
Secretary: Keith Glover

12™ December 2022

The Mayor

Coonamble Shire Council
Castlereagh Street
Coonamble.

Dear Mr Horan.

The Rotary Club of Coonamble were recently involved in the Xmas Street Carnival. We
had a spinning wheel and provided food and drinks for the large number of community
members who attended.

Even though it was a reasonable crowd we believe that it would be beneficial for all
concerned if it was held on a Thursday evening as it was before.

We found that it was too hot to be walking the street for 3 hours and some people arrived
as all the events were about to finish.

On an evening it would be 8 to 10 degrees cooler. Some people also work on the Saturday
moming. It was the consensus of a lot of people spoken to that they would prefer a
Thursday evening.

One attraction that was missing this year was live entertainment to keep the crowd
interested

It was also mentioned that it was difficult to get an organizer for the event. Maybe it would
be possible that The Rotary Club could be able to organize it next year. We would have to
meet to confirm this.

Yours Sincerely
Keith Glover Secretary
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